MINUTES OF A MEETING OF MOULTON PARISH COUNCIL Held at Moulton Village Hall ON MONDAY 12th March 2018 at 7.45

PRESENT	
Councillors	Cllrs. Watkinson, Boyle, Harding ,Jennings, Capstick, Aston, Vernon
Other Attendees	Parish Clerk Cllr Helen Weltman

1	To receive Apologies (and record reasons for absence) and to note any Declarations of Interest There were no Declarations of Interest made. Chair held one minutes silence after informing the meeting of the sad death of Cllr Arthur Wood .Thanks were recorded from the Parish Council for the outstanding commitment that Cllr Wood has shown during his time with the Parish Council .
2	To receive the PCSO's Report 1 x Assault
	There was an incident on Saturday 10 th March involving some youths in the park. There are ongoing enquiries into this. The CCTV that covers the park is needed from yourselves. PCSO update
	l'm pleased to report that the village has been very quiet in relation to reports of crime and ASB. On 07/3/2018 speed enforcement on Jack Lane has been conducted. No speeding offences to report. Priorities – School/Cubs/Scouts/Brownies etc attending events and meetings.
	Speed check has been carried out on Jack Lane , no motorist were caught speeding
3	Open Public Pot holes are a major concern for the villagers with hot spots being Main Road and Whitlow Lane especially, everyone is to continue to report the issues as this seems to be the only way that anything is done. Cllr Weltman will see if she can put any pressure on CWAC.
4	To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 th February 2018 Resolved: that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 th February 2018 be agreed and signed as a true record. Slight amendments were recorded then proposed by Cllr Boyle Seconded by Cllr Aston
5	To receive the Parish Clerk's Report: Neighbourhood Plan Grants are available at the end of March, requested details, more work is needed from Urban Imprint. Next phase requires 10 days of work.
	Regent Street Garages Reminders have been issues to those who have not yet paid. Fridges have been removed.
	<u>Defibrillator</u> This is now in the box Information has been displayed in Mc Colls, in the Newsletter and on the website and on Face Book . Display is prominent as you enter the village.
	Broadband Clerk has written to Open Reach regarding the capacity within the village, this is a major problem not only for the new homes but residents in the village who move cannot access broadband due to capacity and demand
	Misc Clerk has written to Canal and River Trust regarding the lack of bins by the river
6	Administrative and Community Matters: -
	Neighbourhood Plan more work is required on the next phases, clerk is to look into further grants for the work, feed back requires consolidation (consider data protection issues with retaining responses)and

Miller Homes response requires consideration and response.

7 **Planning**

i. to note comments made by the Planning Committee on recent Applications-

ii. to note Planning Application /Responses from Cheshire West and Chester Council

iii. to note Planning Applications advised but not yet received - None

iv. to discuss issues relating to the Bovis Development off Beehive Lane – path flooding back of Eaton

View ,Cllr Weltman will report to CWAC

v. to discuss issues relating to the Miller Homes Development off Jack Lane.

Discuss any other Planning Related Issues.

Clerk to check if planning is required for porch on Park Lane.

To authorise Accounts for payment and note income received 8.

Resolved: to authorise the following payments and note income received

PAYEE		TOTAL (£)
	Salary Clerk August (BACS) (salary since April 2017 should	
S Spruce Bacs	be £1004.81 Bacs figures to be amending at the bank)	951.31
HMRC	PAYE + NI for SS	139.20
S Spruce	Expenses- phone top	10.00
	March Salary adjustment (Bacs figures needs to be amended	
S Spruce	to reflect salary increase	53.50
Playground Inspection	February Contract	
and Maintenance		36.00
C G Services	February Contract	286.00
Davenham Electrical		
Services	Fit defibrillator	455.00
Fields in Trust	Subs	50.00
Rtl Technologies	Removal of fridges Regent Street	54.00
Mandrew Designs	Newsletter Printing	72.00

Correspondence Received

9.

R Pearson	27.01.18	NP Feedback
PlayGround Inspection	27.01.18	Invoices
CWAC	27.01.18	Whitlow Lane Pot holes
	30.1.18	
	5.2.18	Planning
	6.2.18	Planning
	7.2.18	_
	8.2.18	NP Feedback from Charlotte
Beth George PCSO	27.01.18	Weaver Road
_	5.2.18	
l		

Deborah Leslie	29.01.18	Garage Plots notice clearing of garages
Andrew Priestly	29.01.18	Broad Band issues with BT
Graham Scott	30.1.18	Payment Advice
Davenham PC	31.1.18	Vacancy
CHalK	1.2.18 82.18	Bulliten
John Cwiklinski	3.2.18	Allotment behind 25 Meadow Lane
1and1	5.2.18	Payment notification
Cllr Weltman	6.2.18 12.2.18	Bostock PC
Davenham Electrics	6.2.18	Defib
Debbie Bennett Steven Day Tracey Mead Miller Homes	7.2.18 8.2.18 8.2.18 9.2.18	NP Feedback
Urban Imprint	8.2.18	NP Reg 14
Cheshire Police	10.2.18	newsletter
Andrew Priestly	11.2.18	Broad band

10. To receive reports from Councillors and Parish Clerk

Pot holes and dog fouling are still a major issue around the village Section 106 monies for play –progress needs to be made suggestion was that a letter be placed in the school inviting children to attend on the 9^{th} April between 7.00 and 7.30 to discuss what they would like the money to be spent on .

Cllr Harding requested Cllr Weltman chase up the response to the traffic lights on the by pass as we have heard nothing back from CWAC. Blogs are required for all cllrs to go on web site. Mentioned Bostock and merger with either Moulton or Davenham should there be a comment.

Cllr Capstick – litter pick will be arranged for the last Saturday of the month.

Dementia friendly village –she has contacts for the PC in devon who have this already.

Defib training she has received 9 responses but will post again Cllr Jennings – pot holes,flood at the end of Church Street , parking at the end of the roads near $\,$

junctions is unsafe, report to PCSO. Air quality is poor in the village with the buses which has environmental issues.

Cllr Vernon – Railing at the Cenotaph require urgent attention. Clerk will obtain quotes for painting and

	tarmacking the whole area. Suggestion of writing to the families of the solidiers to invite them to the 100year anniversary (Cllr needs to lead this preparation) Chair advised there is now a casual vacancy to be advertised and suggested a bench in memory of Cllr Arthur Wood maybe in the new Weaver Road area.
11.	To Note the Date of the next Parish Council Meeting- Meeting closed at 9.10pm This will take place on Monday the 9 th April 2018 at Moulton Village Hall commencing at 7.00pm to allow for discussions regarding the Section 106 monies for play in the village